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ROANOKE COUNCIL 562:  SERVING OUR PRIESTS, PARISHES AND COMMUNITY SINCE 1901 

Grand Knight’s Report 

 I hope this newsletter finds all the Brother Knights and their families well.  I'm happy to report that 
our first meeting in the new 2013-14 fraternal year was well attended - even though it was a 
holiday week - and everything went well. 
  
Special thanks go to Brother P. J. Lyons, our new clubroom chairman, for accepting this 
leadership position. His committee will be made up of fellow knights Tom Houck and Bryan Tyler - 
and Bryan just took his 1st degree in June!  Let's hope Bryan's volunteer enthusiasm is 
contagious, as Council 562 always appreciates new volunteers.  Thanks to the entire clubroom 
committee. 
  
Brother Joe Moses gladly accepted the chairmanship of the Canfield Scholarship Program, and is 

looking forward to awarding scholarships to several fine young people in the coming term. 
  
Our sympathies go out to the families and friends on the passing of two fine brother knights: Mike Gibson and Mike Warner.  They 
were both good examples of what is admirable and true about the Knights of Columbus.  May they both rest in peace, and may their 
families find comfort. 
  
Last - but not least - I'd like to remind everyone that the 15th of each month is the deadline to submit anything to Glen for each month's 
newsletter.  The newsletter is no small responsibility, and we should do what we can to help him out.  Any items that get to Glen after 
the 15th, will be saved for the following month.  
  
Thank you, and hope to see each of you at the next meeting. 
  
Your friend in Christ, 
  
Grand Knight Bobby Ellis 

Grand Knight, Bobby Ellis 

Knight of the Month—Brian Ripple 

Brian Ripple is the recipient of the Knight of the Month for July, for his extra work and help during the transition.  This is one of the most time-
consuming positions in the council, and he has already served well in that position.  We're so very lucky to have someone so responsible, 
positive, and willing to serve as we have in Brian. 

Appreciation—Bryan Hyler & Paul Miller 
Bryan Hyler and Paul Miller are recipients of the Council Appreciation certificate for the month of July, for all the help in the Clubroom during 
this period of transition.  I would like to thank them both for all their help. 
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Council Officers 
Grand Knight Bobby Ellis  366-5102 
Dep. Grand Knight Bill DeBerry  343-7849 
Chaplain  Vacant 
Chancellor  Pat Reidy  725-8206 
Recorder  Stephen Ratliff 774-4796 
Financial Sec. Mike Lazzuri 774-8482 
Treasurer  Brian Ripple  776-8285 
Lecturer  Alex Nelson  774-5079 
Advocate  P.J. Lyons  562-8332 
Warden  Eric Schmucker 309-1417 
Inside Guard Joseph Colosimo 989-7969 
Outside Guard Steve Wirth  797-8812 
Trustee, 3rd Year Karl Kleinhenz 397-4028 
Trustee, 2nd Year Bob Canfield 774-7554 
Trustee, 1st Year Richard Sparks 563-1387 

Committee Chairmen 
Program Director John Krumpos 989-1985 
Council Activities Bill DeBerry  343-7849 
  Glen Waldis  982-0835 
Community Activities Joe Colosimo 989-7969 
Family Activities Alex Nelson  774-5079 
  Tom Huck 740-749-3018 
Youth Activities Eric Schmucker 309-1417 
Church Activities Pat Reidy  725-8206 
Pro Life Activities  
KOVAR  Don Feick  774-0187 
  John Krumpos 960-1825 
Newsletter  Glen David Waldis 982-0835 
Kitchen  Tom Engl  989-3708 
  John Church 588-7968 
  Mike Lazzuri 774-8482 
  Steve Wirth  797-8812 
Basketball Tournament  
KCIC  Karl Kleinhenz 982-8140 
  Joe Devlin  206-2622 
Membership Dave Chopski 344-0901 
  Charles Hatcher 314-3360 
  Steve Wirth  520-2885 
Ceremonials Dave Chopski 344-0901 
Canfield Scholarship Bobby Ellis  366-5102 
  Jim Sullivan  774-7034 
  Pat Patterson 815-6105 
  Joe Moses  389-0309 
  Bob Canfield 774-7554 
Retention Committee Bill DeBerry  343-7849 
  Karl Kleinhenz 397-4028 
  Bob Canfield 774-7554 
  Richard Sparks 563-1387 
Publicist  Bill Howard  989-9399 
RC School Board Rep. Alex Nelson  774-5079 
OLN Parish Rep. Don Feick  774-0187 
St. Elias Parish Rep. Jim Donckers 345-3902 
St. Andrews Parish Rep.P.J. Lyons  562-8332 
Insurance Rep. Ken Bagnasco         888-211-9478 
Pool  Jim Donckers 345-3902 
  Joe Devlin  206-2622 
  George Cuadrado 989-1758 
  P.J. Lyons  562-8332 
House  Joe Colosimo 989-7069 
  Jan Hodnett  772-4215 
Club Room  P.J. Lyons  562-8332 
 

 
IN CASE OF ILLNESS, NEED OR DEATH,  

PLEASE NOTIFY ONE OF THE FOLLOWING: 
Grand Knight 366-5102 

Chaplain   
Financial Sec. 774-8482 

562 COUNCIL HOME 
3136 Harris Street, Roanoke, VA  24015 

Mail:  PO Box  20974, Roanoke, VA  24018 

James R. Specht 
Kevin L. Wagner 
Donald J. Feick 
James K. Dill 
Robert L.A.Keeley 
Melvin A. Richardson 
Michael T. Kupec 
Michael R. Whelan 
Pierre A. Ellis 
Thomas J. Young 
Daniel W. O’Dell 

Brian E. Brindle, Jr.  
Jay L. Assenat 
Edward C. Bradley  
Fred C. Ellis  
Frank J. Haranzo III 
David Ray Boyer 
William Kirk Wright 
Anthony Nassib R. Azar 
Michael J. Wheeler 
William T. DeBerry, Jr.  
Paul W. Yengst III 

John C. Anderson 
David E. Bittel 
Kenneth R. Smith 
Gary A. Kehres 
John D. Church  
Thomas F. Engl, Jr.  

Happy Birthday Brother Knights! 

The Knightly News 
 
Submissions for publication in the Knightly News need to be submitted before the 15th of each month to 
be included in the next month’s newsletter.   All submissions are subject to editing.  Photos submitted 
must be in .jpg format.    
 
Submissions should be made to the Newsletter Editor, Glen David Waldis.  Phone 540-982-0835  
Email: Gwaldis@aol.com 

May They Rest In Peace…. 
We lost three members during the month of July.  Michael H. Gibson, Anthony DeLeo and Michael E. 
Warner.   Please keep them and their families in your prayers.  

Canfield Scholarship Announcement 
Pat Patterson has been appointed to fill the vacant, un-expired term on the Canfield Scholarship com-
mittee on behalf of our deceased Brother Mike Gibson. 

An Honorary Life Member’s death was announced at St. Andrews during May or early June and I have 
not been able to determine his date of death.  I have searched death notices both here and in 
Brooksville, Fl. where he lived.  If you know of any information on Brendan Kerger, please inform me.  
He was 83 years of age and was a member of our Council and the Roanoke Assembly at the time of his 
death.  Please remember him in your prayers. 
 
I also need to report that we lost a member of our Council and the Roanoke Assembly on June 23.  
Michael H. Gibson passed away and his survivors include a son, David Gibson of Roanoke.  Mike 
attended Our Lady of Nazareth Church.  Please remember Michael and his family in your prayers.   

- - - Michael Lazzuri 774-8482  

Honorary Life Member Information Request 



Program Directors Report 
Although we are in the middle of the summer doldrums, we do have several 
noteworthy events during August.  They include a meeting with the KC Ladies 
on Aug. 19th and a retirees’ luncheon on Aug. 22nd, both of which are 
discussed elsewhere in this newsletter.   
 
In addition, the State training meeting for Council officers will be hosted at our 
Council Home on Aug. 17th at 9:00 AM.  All officers are encouraged to attend 
and meet some of your State Officers and Chairmen. 
 
OUR HELP is needed by the Commonwealth Catholic Charities for their 
“Labor of Love Run/Walk” on the morning of Sept. 2nd at Reserve Park in 
Roanoke.  In addition to actually participating in the run/walk, they would like 
our help in setting up (8:00) and later in the morning to prepare and serve 
food and help with other activities.  If you can help our church’s charitable 
activities, you are heartily encouraged to call Alison at (540) 342 – 0411. 
 
- - - John Krumpos, Program Director 

STOP 
Something for the Ladies – Ladies PLEASE Read! 

 

The Knights were, are and always will be a family oriented fraternity.  Sometimes we Knights forget that our women…wives, daughters and friends…also 
like to be involved with our charitable work, whether it’s with our churches or in our community or with our youth…and especially when it involves families! 
 
We would like to invite all of the wives, daughters and significant others to our Social Meeting on August 19th at the 
Clubhouse.  Doors will be open at 6:00 PM.  Come socialize with the Knights and Ladies.  Dinner will be served at 
6:30 PM.   
 
Following dinner, Brother Bill DeBerry, Past State Deputy, will facilitate a Ladies-only meeting to discuss how you 
all may want to participate.  All options will be discussed…from purely social get-togethers, to volunteering for 
specific types of activities, to dedicated work groups, to??? 
 
Please mark your calendar and come to your Social…with or without your Knight. 
 
- - - John Krumpos, Program Director  

Financial Secretary Information 
Besides the collection of dues and authorizing the payment of bills for the 
Council; the duty of the Financial Secretary is to maintain the membership 
list of the Council.  This includes keeping addresses up to date, reporting 
degree advancements and reporting the death of members.  Deaths must 
be reported to the Supreme Council, State Council and our fraternal 
benefits agent.  I watch the papers for death notices when they indicate 
the person was Catholic.  I do miss some and ask for your help in notifying 
me of a member’s death.  I need name, name of next of kin, and date of 
death if possible.  This information allows the next of kin to receive 
services from the fraternal benefits agent, whether or not the member is 
insured, and gives the Supreme Council and the State Council the contact 
information for condolences and the offering of Mass intentions.   

A good time was had by all at the reception following the Installation of Officers 

Installation of Officers 
2013-2014 

  
An installation of Officers was held at the Roanoke Council 
home on July 15th.   District Deputies Arnie Bohannan, Sr. 
and Thomas Sellinger presided over the event with Claude 
Steele as Warden.   Officers for Roanoke Council 562 and 
Fr. Maurice McDonald Council 13046 were installed.    
  
A reception was held following the well attended installation 
with good food and socializing.   We thank those outgoing 
officers for their service and wish the incoming officers good 
luck and a good year.    



2013-2014 Council Spending Plan 



2013-2014 Council Spending Plan (Continued) 



Roanoke Council No. 562 
Knights of Columbus 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
PO Box 20974 
Roanoke, VA  24018  
 
 

Discover a World of Good Things in the 
Knights of Columbus 

Retiree’s Luncheon 

Come enjoy a good lunch and social 
August 22, 2013 

 
Roanoke Council is going to try something new and we are hoping to have your participation.   We are planning on doing a luncheon and calling it a 
Retiree’s Luncheon.   It will be for all Retiree’s, but will also include all Widows, Members and friends that would like to join us.   Everyone will be welcome.    
 
Please plan to come and join us for the first (and we hope not last) Retiree’s Luncheon on Thursday, August 22, 2013 at the Knights of Columbus Council 
Home.   Doors open at 11:45, lunch served at Noon.    
 
We will be serving a spaghetti luncheon for everyone.    Enjoy the meal and then after stick around to visit and socialize.  We have some games and cards 
and hopefully some will want to engage in a few games during the afternoon.      
 
The meal is free to all, donations will be accepted.  This is a first and if it is a success we hope to have more of these luncheons in the future. 
 
PLEASE come and help us make this a success.   Visit with old friends and enjoy the afternoon.   
 
Reservations are not required but since this is the first time we are doing this we would like a general head count.  If you know you are coming and can let 
us know please call Mike or Glen and let them know.    
 
Mike Lazzuri (774-8482) & Glen Waldis (982-0835), Council Activities  

August 5th – Business meeting 7:30 PM 
August 15th – Newsletter Deadline 
August 19th – Social Meeting with Ladies  6:30 PM  
August 22nd –Retiree’s Luncheon – Noon  


